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COUNCIL MEETING – 19TH JULY 2023 
 
TARGETED REVIEW OF MEMBERS' ALLOWANCES 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 

That, having considered the recommendations of the Independent 
Remuneration Panel, and of the Corporate Policy Committee, Council 
approve that: 
 
1. civic payments should remain at their current levels (Mayor £14,000 and 

Deputy Mayor £5,600); 
 

2. from 2023, civic payments should be subjected to the same uprating 
which may be applied to members’ allowances; 

 
3. special responsibility allowance (SRA) for the Chair of scrutiny committee 

should remain at £7,650; 
 

4. in respect of the draft Parental Leave Policy for Councillors, basic 
allowance should continue to be paid to an elected Member during any 
period of parental leave; 

  
5. in respect of the draft Parental Leave Policy for Councillors; special 

responsibility allowance payable to the elected Member during any period 
of parental leave should be discontinued and transferred to the Councillor 
who is undertaking the special responsibility in question; 

 
6. basic allowance should be increased by a flat rate of £500 and applied 

retrospectively for 2022-2023; 
 

7. special responsibility allowances (to include Mayor, Deputy Mayor and 
Scrutiny Chair) should be increased by 4.04% and applied retrospectively 
for 2022-2023; and 

 
8. a full review of the Members’ Scheme of Allowances should be 

undertaken by the new Independent Remuneration Panel, following its 
appointed by Council on 16 October 2023.    
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Extract from the Minutes of the Corporate Policy Committee meeting on 15th June 
2023 
 

7  TARGETED REVIEW OF MEMBERS' ALLOWANCES  
 
The Committee considered a report on the recommendations of the Independent 
Remuneration Panel in respect of a targeted review of Members’ Allowances in 
2022. The report also proposed that the Panel be invited to undertake a full review 
of allowances in 2023/2024.      
 
In response to a question by members regarding the impact of the Panel’s 
recommendations on the Council’s budget, the Director of Finance and Customer 
Services advised that funding had been brought forward to cover the cost. 
 
RESOLVED (by majority) 
 
That, having considered the recommendations of the Independent Remuneration 
Panel, the Committee recommends to Council that: 
 
1. civic payments should remain at their current levels (Mayor £14,000 and Deputy 

Mayor £5,600); 
 

2. from 2023, civic payments should be subjected to the same uprating which may 
be applied to members’ allowances; 

 
3. special responsibility allowance (SRA) for the Chair of scrutiny committee 

should remain at £7,650; 
 

4. in respect of the draft Parental Leave Policy for Councillors, basic allowance 
should continue to be paid to an elected Member during any period of parental 
leave; 

  
5. in respect of the draft Parental Leave Policy for Councillors; special 

responsibility allowance payable to the elected Member during any period of 
parental leave should be discontinued and transferred to the Councillor who is 
undertaking the special responsibility in question; 

 
6. basic allowance should be increased by a flat rate of £500 and applied 

retrospectively for 2022-2023; 
 

7. special responsibility allowances (to include Mayor, Deputy Mayor and Scrutiny 
Chair) should be increased by 4.04% and applied retrospectively for 2022-
2023; and 
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8. a full review of the Members’ Scheme of Allowances should be undertaken by 

the new Independent Remuneration Panel, following its appointed by Council 
on 16 October 2023.    

 
In accordance with Procedure Rule 2.34, Councillor A Harrison asked that the 
minutes of the meeting record that he voted against the motion. 

 
 
 


